Staff Senate Meeting – April 20, 2011
Library Auditorium 


MINUTES
Attendees:   Susan Atkins, Ginny Brown, Sarah Cunningham, Devin DiBella, Leon Duminiak, Kevin Fay,  
Diane Gruenberg, Lynette Harris, Beverly Kalinowski, Rich Kroth, Kawanna Leggett, Magda Manetas, 
Tom Mankovich, Matt Middleton, Joe O’Brien, Nino Scarpati, Stephanie Shestakow, Sharon Shivers,

Brunelle Tomsky, Pat Van Hise, Janice Vermeychuk, Kyle Williams, Alexis Zahorsky.
Excused:  Ivonne Cruz, Debra Frank, Deb Kelly, Susan O’Connor, Carol Wells
I. Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the March 16, 2011 meeting were approved without changes.  
II. President’s Report 
Please consider attending the open forum sponsored by The Committee on Planning and Priorities (CPP), which will take place just before our meeting on Wednesday, April 20, 2011 from 11-11:30 a.m. in SCP 117.  Forum will focus on the proposed revisions to governance regarding planning processes at TCNJ. 

(For more information, please see email from Nino sent on April 18th) 
III. 
Old Business
A. Governance Structure Review and Middle States Monitoring Report – Matt shared that within new governance structure every committee will have a staff representative.  This will allow for a stronger more informed Senate.  There is a leader attached to each planning council informing the community of all matters.   This information will be reported back to Middle States Committee.  An updated inclusive and transparent Institutional Plan will be available by September.
B. Dine and Donate Program – TONIGHT!  April 20th  -  Staff Senate Mixer around 5:00 PM                              (Take Out is also available)
C. Reminder - Staff Senate Year End Recognition Luncheon – May 18, 12-1:20 PM, Location TBA        Mark your calendars and please attend.
IV. 
New Business / Announcements
A. Board of Trustees (BOT) Staff  Representative Election Process - H. Fehn, J. Deitch Stackhouse, R. Kroth

Heather thoroughly explained the process sharing that this 2yr experience is a great opportunity for professional development.  Time commitment is very minimal; Board meets 5 times per month, with an additional meeting with Heather the day before “Board Day”.  If selected, the first year traditionally, the rep may serve on a committee of interest (though overall assignment is decided by Chair), 2nd year rep may be rotated to another committee to learn other areas of campus development.  Neither Faculty or Staff reps vote at public meetings but are very involved at the committee meeting level where actual work is done.  Board members rely very heavily on the Faculty/Staff reps.
Jackie shared that she has learned a great deal about the “operation of the college”; Rich added that he now 
has “a unique perspective as to where the college is heading”.


 An email was recently sent stating that “all staff members are eligible to run for this position except for staff 

   in the Office of Student Affairs” NOTE:  A 2nd email was sent on 4/21clarifing that “does not preclude other

   members within the division from seeking nomination based on the language contained within the Board of 

  Trustees resolution”.  


  Ballots must be received by the Office of Human Resources by 4 p.m. Monday, June 13.
B. Committee for Loss & Transition 
Created in 2006 at the recommendation of President Gitenstein, Pat Van Hise shared that this group is working with CAP to revamp the Absence/Attendance class policy.  Nino is invited to attend their meeting.  Committee’s mission statement was confirmed in 2009; Pat will send statement to Nino.
V.
Reports

Staff Senate Councils
Elections and Constitution Council (ECC) – Matt
Congratulations to Nino and Bruelle who will serve as the Staff Senate President & Vice President.  
They will both be sworn in at our last meeting.

Eighteen (18) Senate seats available; voting accepted through Monday, April 25th - Please log onto https://tcnj.qualtrics.com//WRQualtricsSurveyEngine/?Q_SS=203UIuYj8Hfx8vG_9WFYFbqnPOQVHQo&_=1
Staff Development and Recognition Council (SDRC) - Beverly
· Email any special events to Beverly
· Human Resources will have a representative at each Staff Senate meeting.
· Meeting  with Gregory Pogue, Susan Rohanna and Susan D’Angelo regarding Professional Development 

· Programs.  Look for email regarding new programs
Special Events and Community Building Council (SECBC) – Kyle 
Dine and Donate Program – Staff Senate Mixer - 5:00 PM  TONIGHT!  April 20th – Applebee’s - Route 1North 
10% will be returned to our chosen charity; The Crohn’s & Colitis Foundation of America.  Must have flier in order to receive credit towards our charity.  Take Out is also available.
Communications and Public Relations Council (CPRC) – Sharon 
· Group Photo shared with those present
· “Bring A Buddy” meeting produced 7 buddies!

· Committees reminded to send highlights for Newsletter by Friday, April 29th
· Newsletter will be updated and printed in May
· Design of Brochure is ongoing; please send bio and head shot to Sharon

· Notification of meeting absences should be sent to Sharon at sshivers@tcnj.edu
Helen Shaw Staff Excellence Award (HSSEA)
· Joe Hadge and committee very busy on Helen Shaw award; Email has gone out for nominations
· Deadline for nominations is 4pm on Monday, May 16, 2011
College Governance Committees

Committee on Academic Programs (CAP) – Brunelle
· Various different charges; one being seeking approval for Women & Gender Studies Certificate Program (Proposal is being revised)
· Suggestions from Academic Load Policy Open Forum are being reviewed 
Committee for Planning and Priorities (CPP) – Nino
· Steering Governance Structure
· Favorable, equitable representation of Staff
· HR Affirmative Action Officer recently hired
· Enrollment Management Task Force 
Committee for Student and Campus Community (CSCC) – Carol 
· Very full load; Student Conduct Code has been reviewed  (new suggested code only references undergraduate students)
· Vice President of Student Affairs suggested that policies for non academic behaviors (Deans of Graduate programs will also be consulted)
· Current code may be forwarded to BOT as an Interim Code until “kinks” are worked out.
Steering Committee (SC) – Leon
· Testimony given to show the vital role of staff representation; though there is a lack of representative within various committees.
Planning Councils

Advising and Student Support Planning Council (APC)
· Nothing to report
External Affairs Planning Council (EAPC) - Marc
· Nothing to report
 Enrollment Management Planning Council (EMPC)
· Not Meeting
Facilities and Construction Planning Council (FCPC) - Sarah
· Reviewed planning documents; will then be forwarded to CPP
Finance and Budget Planning Council (FBPC) – Susan
· Anticipating no challenges with tuition cap from state constitutes 
Information Technology Planning Council (ITPC) – Janel
· Still reviewing Goggle Student App
· Looking forward to College’s plan on the replacement of Nadine Stern
Program Councils

Athletics Advisory Program Council (AAPC) - Joe
· In the initial steps of reviewing the possibility of Student Athletes having a “priority” registration process
Campus Public Safety Advisory Council (Ginny)

· Development of “Frequently Asked Questions” with Answers link on Campus Police web site
· Reviewing suggestions received from recent survey
Graduate Programs Council (GPC)  
· Nothing to report  
International Education Program Council (IEPC) 
· Nothing to report  
*Liberal Learning Program Council (LLPC) 

· No Staff Senate Representation.
Teacher Education Program Council (TEPC) – Ginny
· Working on a school-wide Student Placement Plan; assist with remediation within program
Teaching and Learning Center Program Council (TLCPC) – Diane
· Nothing to report
Ad Hoc Committees, Commissions, Task Forces

Developer for Campus Town Project Committee (DCTPC) - Marc 
· Three (3) proposals have been submitted; all three have been invited to create “best/final” offer which is due on Tuesday, May 3rd 
Presidents Climate Commitment Committee (PCCC)
· Nothing to report
Search Committee for Dean of the School of Education
· Original search exhausted

· Dr. Mark Kiselica named Interim Dean of the School of Education for a period of two years, effective on or around July 1st 
Search for the Director and Head Curator of the TCNJ Art Gallery and Sarnoff Museum - Stephanie
· Search currently ON HOLD
Task Force on TCNJ/China Academic Collaboration

· Those recommended will serve on committee
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